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‘You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.’ Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship – Leave to Serve 
June 6, 2021 

Second Sunday after Pentecost 
 

 
 

 Hymns for 10:30 Service 
Opening:   This Is the Day 
Gradual: (342) We Praise You, O God  
Offering:  (352) Amazing Grace 
Communion:  I Come with Joy 
Closing: (#577) God of Grace and God of Glory 

 

Bishop: The Rt. Rev. Samuel V. Rose  
Rector: The Reverend Bill Strong 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan  
Honourary Assistant:                                     The Reverend Irving Letto 
Organist/Choir Director  Elizabeth Brumm 
Parish Wardens  Ralph Drover and Albert Morgan  
Treasurer:                                                                  Raymond Gregory 
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 

Readings-Second Sunday after Pentecost 
1 SAMUEL 8:4-11 (12-15), 16-20 (11:14-15); PSALM 138; 2 

CORINTHIANS 4:13-5:1; MARK 3:20-35  
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Collect 
O God, 
you have assured the human family of eternal life 
through Jesus Christ our Saviour. 
Deliver us from the death of sin 
and raise us to new life in him, 
who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and for ever.. 

Prayer Over the Gifts 
Merciful God and Father, 
in Adam's fall we were born to death; 
in the new Adam we are reborn to life. 
In all we offer you this day 
may we share a taste of your eternal kingdom. 
We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord. 

Prayer After Communion 
O God, 
we have shared in the mysteries 
of the body and blood of Christ. 
Nourish us by this feast, 
that we may live the risen life 
and serve you faithfully in the world. 
We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord. 
 

Message from Our Treasurer 
Parishioner and Friends of St. Peter’s, 
 We have just come to the end of 5 months into 2021. Five more months 
of living with COOVID 19, however, thanks to the Lord, it seems that more and 
more people are being vaccinated so COVID is finally heading in the right 
direction. As your treasurer, I stated some time ago, to keep you informed of our 
finances and other items of interest as it relates to your church. \ 
 At the end of May, with our assessment paid up to date and the Church 
Insurance of some $5,500 paid, we show a chequing account balance of 
approximately $20,000. This does not include $22,000 in the cemetery fund or 
the $7,000 in the building fund. We are down slightly from projected budget, 
however I am so thankful to everyone who are keeping up their contributions to 
their Church in these  difficult times. We will be sending a special letter of appeal 
in June, as we did last year to help make up for lost revenue as it relates to our 
fundraising projects. 



 
Other Items of interest 
 On May 30, the AGM was held in the Parish Hall where approximately 
30 persons attended. The annual reports for the year 2019 & 2020 were 
presented and the reports from all church organizations and accompanying 
financial statements were discussed. All reports and statements were approved 
by all present.  Those present took copies of the reports and others wishing to do 
so, can pick up a copy at the Church office.  
 The election of officers to the Vestry, Synod Delegates and Warden’s 
took place. We thank those who have finished their term and we welcome the 
people who were successful in filling the offices mentioned. It is nice to see new 
faces filling these rolls at St. Peter’s.  

➢ Bob Hilliard – Warden 
➢ Ralph Drover – Warden 
➢ VESTRY – Dave Bishop, Betty Scott, Herbert Dawe, Gary Parsons, 

Dennis Morgan and Gerald Robinson.  
➢ SYNOD DELEGATES – Keith Pack & Dave Bishop 
➢ TREASURER – Raymond Gregory and Rev. Letto – Asst Treasure.  
The Paving and Line Painting of the Church Parking lot will go ahead in 
July as permission was given from the Diocese to take money from our AJI 
investment fund. This action was approved by the Warden’s and Vestry of 
St. Peter’s. I would like to thank everyone, including Rev. Strong for bringing 
this project to fruition.  
The Fencing in front of Church and Parish Hall will be renewed – i.e. 
new wire and railings etc. The funds for this project will be divided among 
the building fund and cemetery fund.  

 Final figures will be included in a future report. Many thanks to all 
and God Bless. 
Raymond Gregory 
Treasurer 

Welcome Home Canon Jeffrey Petten 
We welcome the Rev. Canon Jeffrey Petten today as our guest officiant. As 
most of you know, St. Peter’s is Canon. Petten’s home Church, where he grew 
up and worshipped until his training, ordination and subsequent appointments 
took him away on his pastoral duties. Welcome home Canon Jeff as you 
celebrate your 8th year of ordination to the Priesthood..  

 
Thank you Grass Cutters 

Many thanks to everyone who turned up last Wednesday evening to cut 
the cemetery grass and conduct general clean up. You did a great job, 
and you should all be very proud!! 



 
This week we are praying for: 

All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Linda, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +David, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Sam, our Bishop, Bonnie+, our Deacon, 
Irving+, our Honourary Assistant, and Bill+, our Rector. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer— ACC The theological colleges and 
training programs within the Ecclesiastical Province of Ontario: Canterbury 
College, Huron College, Renison College, the Anglican Studies Program at Saint 
Paul University, Thorneloe University, Trinity College, Wycliffe College. 
 
In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, The Parishioners and Clergy of the parish 
of Hermitage, The Rev. Robynn Toal, Rector and the parish of Holy 
Innocents, Paradise, The Rev. Byron Barter, Rector.    
 
We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Deneal 
Haines, Glenys O’Brien, Lucy Thistle, Robert Moulton, Yvonne Lawlor, Geraldine 
Piercey, Murdoch Peddle, Sylvia Gillespie-Miller, Norman Tibbo, George Moore, 
Vasili Flogeras, Alan Drover, George Morgan, Gerald Ralph, Janet Andrews, Gord 
Fewer, Marie King, Bill Andrews, Nora Rideout, Harry Crane and Tolson Scott, Ida 
(Queen) Martin, Betty O’Rilley, Lila Ralph Noseworthy, Pauline McCann, Owen 
Pike and Maizie Letto.  
 

 
This week’s bulletin is given to the Glory of God and in loving 
memory of: 

        Willie Feaver, loving husband, father and grandfather, 
(remembering his passing on June 3rd).  From Wife Susie and family. 

         Annie Morgan (remembering her birthday on June 8th). From her 
children: Yvonne, Wayne, Robin, Bill, Jack & families.  

 

**Please take this bulletin with you when leaving the Church.  


